
CRIMINAL CHARGES LAID BY STOP THE SHOTS
 
 Dr. Faan Oosthuizen of STOP THE SHOTS case by Covid Care Alliance, Transformative Health Justice and
Free the Children Save the Nation, laid criminal charges in the SAPS Durban North, case number CAS
265/4/2023, against officials of the Department of Health, SAHPRA and Treasury. In their answering
affidavits to our application for an urgent interdict to stop the Covid-19 “vaccines” filed 4th January 2023
in the Pretoria Supreme Court case number 149/2023, these officials committed the following crimes:  

They falsely denied under oath having received 110 reports from Dr. Oosthuizen of adverse events
following immunization since August 2021, fraudulently captured only 31 of these reports, resulting in
false low figures of adverse events, falsely claimed the “vaccines” are safe and effective, falsely denied a
link between the “vaccines” and adverse events, negligently dismissed and failed to properly investigate
and monitor factual first hand eye witness reports of harm, and to children who wrongfully received
covid “vaccines” and for crimen injuria (defamation in civil law) against the Stop The Shots team. 

Charges of culpable homicide due to these actions were also laid. Further crimes under PRECCA, and the
Consumer Protection Act and relevant Health Acts will be laid. THJ will institute charges for the
unlawful injection of children with these harmful “vaccines”. In 2022, THJ wrote to the Respondents
communicating the concerns of 70 (now 200) health care practitioners. These HCPs were ignored.

These charges were laid because these misrepresentations and perjuries in the Respondents’ affidavits,
public announcements and marketing drives could/did mislead our courts and led to adverse effects,
harm and death in thousands of people who believed such false statements and who took the unsafe
and ineffective Covid 19 “vaccines” - and who are now being ignored by South Africa's government. 

In good conscience, we had no choice but to lay criminal charges. The President of South Africa, the
Minister of Health and several other health officials were also cited as vicarious co-conspirators in or
accomplices to these crimes. Whistle-blowers who would like to speak out are welcome to contact Stop
The Shots. Please continue reporting adverse effects to SA VAERS, and to SAHPRA or the DOH. 
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Stop The Shots urgently needs support to maintain the momentum of our work. Please donate monthly
or once off contributions. Grindrod Bank. Account Name: STOP THE SHOTS. Account Number: 110013
14652. Account Type: Call Account (Select Savings for EFT Payments). Branch Name: Sandton. Branch
Code: 584000. Reference: your name or cell number or email address. Thank you for your support. 

Financial: FAAN@stoptheshots.org.za    Legal: riekie@stoptheshots.org.za   Media: info@THJ-Africa.org.za  
 
Telegram: Stop The Shots – South Africa  
Whatsapp: Stop The Shots – Public  
Twitter: @StopTheShotsSA 
 

END  
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